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Imagine that your great-grandmother,
say, had fallen asleep for 100 years.
Waking up, and kitted out in modern
clothes, she decides to accompany you
on the weekly family shopping trip to the
supermarket. How would she react to the
cornucopia of goodies on display? We
who do this every week are used to it, but
stand back a moment. In the spirit of
investigative journalism at my local
supermarket I counted at least 21
different brands and flavours of extra
virgin olive oil, 23 different sorts of pasta,
and more than 30 different kinds and
brands of rice (I lost count). Do we really
need this range of goodies? Every so
often I catch myself finding it rather
revolting.

Such musings are set off every time
there is discussion about choice in the
NHS, where the policy makers seem to
want to turn us all into some kind of
healthcare supermarket. This month we
have two related papers addressing what
kind of choice people want as patients.
On page 609 in a qualitative study
participants reported that the idea of
having a choice was important, and made
them feel their autonomy, and their ability
to weigh up options was being respected.
But they were wary of being offered
meaningless choices, such as a choice of
consultants without any relevant
information to differentiate between
them.

The accompanying quantitative study
on page 614 backs up these findings,
with the authors suggesting that there is
a clear distinction between having a
choice, and deciding which option to
take. This will strike many as intuitively
true, and the editorial on page 603 helps
to explain why. ‘Having a choice’ may
mean more than it appears, and includes
being able to question and express any
kind of personal preference. But ‘making
a choice’ carries with it more
responsibility than patients want to have
to bear, especially when they are
seriously ill. The authors of the editorial
argue that we should be trying to bridge
the gap between the two by encouraging
shared decision making. Such research
should encourage us to try to keep some

kind of control over the terms of the
debate, so that ‘choice’ is seen as
participation not as some kind of NHS
supermarket — glossy, meretricious,
confusing, and wastefully competitive.

Not that it doesn’t matter. In case
readers think it is all so much candy floss
have a look at the study on the
perceptions of women in prison on
page 630. It’s likely that some of their
feelings about their health care would
have been coloured by their feelings of
being imprisoned, but through the
accounts is a sense of not being listened
to or being treated with respect. At least
they have access to health care; on
page 664 Helen Lester appeals to
doctors to stand up for the rights of
asylum seekers not to be denied such
access altogether.
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